ATTACHMENT D

CITY OF YORBA LINDA

4845 CASA LOMA AVE (714)961 -7170
CALIFORNIA 92885-8714 FAX (714) 986-1010

ENGINEERING / PUBLIC WORKS

March 7, 2018

Nardy Khan, P.E., P.M.P

Deputy Director, Infrastructure programs
OC Public Works

300 N. Flower Street

Santa Ana, CA 92705

Subject: OC Public Works Led MPAH Amendment Request for Esperanza Road and
Fairmont Boulevard

Dear Mr. Khan,

This letter responds to your correspondence dated February 27, 2018 regarding OC Public
Works (OCPW) proposal to reclassify the following arterials:

e Esperanza Road, between Imperial Highway and Fairmont Connector, from its current
Major Arterial designation to a Primary Arterial: and

e Fairmont Boulevard Connector, between Esperanza Road and Fairmont Boulevard,
from its current Major Arterial designation to a Primary Arterial.

The City of Yorba Linda supports your request for OCPW to take the lead in this MPAH
Amendment for Orange County Transportation Authority (OCTA) Board approval. We
understand that this reclassification would occur in conjunction with a proposed roadway
project to reconfigure Esperanza Road and Fairmont Connector to add bicycle facilities. The
Esperanza Road Bikeway Improvement Project is identified as Segment H in the OCTA
Bikeway Collaborative Plan. Furthermore, it will complete an additional segment of the 66-mile
long Orange County (OC) Loop multi-use trail.

Please feel free to contact me at 714-961-7170 should you have any questions.

Sincerely,
OF YORBA LUNDA

Interim Diret;tor of Public Works/City Engineer
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